PAINTER FAMILY

www.indochinamissions.com News Letter December 2024



Support Address: Lincoln Baptist Church (Indochina) P.O. Box 82002 Lincoln, NE 68501 402-474-4330

Sent by Lincoln Baptist Church 2400 S. 11th Street Lincoln, NE 68502 402-474-4330

Greetings Dear Pastor:

Good news! I mentioned last month about Faith and Fern being lead to Christ by Debbie. They have been coming along with their grandfather who has also been saved. We also completed the purchase of our new Songthaew. This is a tremendous blessing for us! Thank you to those churches who contributed the funds for us to purchase a church vehicle. We appreciate it!

We had something difficult happen to us this month during the Loy Krathong Festival. (A festival to seek forgiveness from the goddess of water.) About 10 pm that evening we had our copper electrical wiring stolen from our building. The thieves cut the power at the street where our security cameras don't view. Once the power was cut the cameras go down. It cost me \$500 to replace the copper wiring with aluminum to make it less attractive to thieves. We are also installing a camera that will view that area. This is our second theft from our building.

Many are praying for us to find a suitable replacement for our main translator and unfortunately, we have not found that person yet. Please continue to pray as it is a pressing need for our ministry.







This is Pii Eak (pronounce Egg) who is our new Songthaew driver. (Blue shirt) My wife led Eak to Christ on July 22, 2023 the day before we started our church. He has been faithful as an usher and now the driver of our new Songthaew. We love seeing what God does in peoples lives!

We were able to go soul winning one Saturday afternoon at the Khao Talib Temple and my daughter Debbie led this shop keeper to Christ right on the temple grounds. There were Monks and monkeys all around us, but God kept them all away. The temples here often have shops right on property.

This past week we had a lady named Min and her husband Chod come and get baptized at the church on a Monday afternoon. They had gotten saved three years ago at a Baptist church in another city. The lady Min works at Lotust (like Walmart) and could not make it to church. She recently received a tract from our church and called to see if they could be baptized.

Missionary Todd Painter

Todd Painter - missionary@indochinamissions.com - 402-405-3250